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Bill Summary and 

Fiscal Analysis: 

 

SB 544 would instruct the Department of Public Safety to establish an Identity Verification Unit 

(IVU). The measure provides that the chief administrator of the law enforcement agency that 

requests the issuance of a driver license for the purpose of aiding a criminal investigation shall be 

jointly responsible to ensure the license is promptly returned to the Department of Public Safety. 

The Department and Service Oklahoma shall enter into interagency agreements as needed. The 

Department states the provisions of this measure can be implemented within its current budget. 

 

Fiscal Impact provided by the Department of Public Safety 

 


